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ECOBRITE IIC

SAPSTAIN CONTROL PRODUCT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

COMMERCIAL

Assists in Sapstain and Mold Control

On Freshly Saw Lumber

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

DANGER           SKIN AND SEVERE EYE IRRITANT

GUARANTEE:
Contains 20% Sodium Carbonate as a pH buffer - pH10

Sodium Borate     4%
Boric Acid      4%

REGISTRATION NO. 25771

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Note: For further information on the storage, handling, use and
disposal of ECOBRITE IIC contact DIACON Technologies Ltd. and refer
to BC Environment and Environment Canada=s publication AAntisapstain
Wood Protection - Recommendations for Design and Operation@

NET CONTENT - 1150   205 LITRE

BATCH NO -

Registrant:
DIACON Technologies Ltd.

11420 Blacksmith PL.
Richmond, BC V7A 4X1

(604) 271-8855



FOR INDUSTRIAL USE ONLY

USE RESTRICTIONS:

1. Treated wood is not to be used for construction of food
handling containers, food storage facilities, or food growing
buildings (e.g. mushroom houses).

2. Not for use in drive-through dip tanks.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Apply a 1:1 aqueous dilution by dip or spray thoroughly saturating
lumber surfaces. Allow freshly treated lumber surfaces to dry in
containment area. Cover bundles with appropriate wrap to prevent
leaching during yard storage. Not for use in drive through dip
tanks. Commercial spray box flow coater or dip tanks must be free of
leaks with provision to eliminate or contain mist overspray, drips,
and spillage into the surrounding environment. For use on
spruce-pine-fir, hemlock, and Douglas Fir lumber, to assist in the
control of fungi which may cause discoloration and appearance
degradation of lumber. Store away from acids and foodstuffs. Keep
out of lakes, streams and ponds. Do not contaminate water by
cleaning of equipment or disposal of waste.

STORAGE

Store unused product in a secure area away from acids and
foodstuffs.

PRECAUTIONS

CAUSES SEVERE EYE DAMAGE AND SKIN IRRITATION.  MAY BE HARMFUL IF
ABSORBED THROUGH THE SKIN OR INHALED. WHEN HANDLING THE CONCENTRATE
WEAR FULL FACE PROTECTION WITH CARTRIDGE RESPIRATOR AND CHEMICAL
RESISTANT GLOVES AND BOOTS.
Use closed transfer systems and mechanical mixing and application
systems. Do not get in eyes, on skin, or on clothing. Do not breathe
spray mist. Irritation may result from prolonged skin or eye
contact. When handling, loading, mixing, or applying this product,
or handling contaminated equipment, wear chemical resistant gloves.
Wear impermeable coveralls or apron and impermeable boots if there
is a potential for getting wet by the Ecobrite IIC solution. Use
goggles if eye contact with Ecobrite IIC is possible.   When
handling freshly treated lumber, wear chemical resistant gloves. 
Once dry, the treated wood can be handled with cotton or leather
gloves.  Use only in well ventilated areas or use cartridge
respirator.  Wear full face protection if there is a possibility of
splashing.  Do not wear contact lenses.  Wash hands and face before



eating, drinking, smoking, or using the toilet.  Change clothing
daily.  Wash contaminated clothing separately from household
laundry.  Not for use or storage in or around the home.  Clean
contaminated equipment thoroughly, wearing appropriate clothing,
prior to making welding repairs.

FIRST AID

IF SWALLOWED: Call a physician or poison control centre immediately.
 Do not induce vomiting.  Give conscious patients fluids.  Do not
induce vomiting by mouth to an unconscious person.

IF ON SKIN: Remove contaminated clothing.  Thoroughly wash affected
area with soap and water. 

IF IN EYES: Immediately flush eyes with water for at least 15
minutes.  Seek medical attention.

IF INHALED: Remove victim to fresh air.  Give artificial respiration
if indicated.  Seek medical attention.

Always bring either container, product label or product name and PCP
No. to the hospital/physician for emergency treatment.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

No specific antidote known.  Treat symptomatically.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings to
the spray rinsings to the treatment site.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal or
reconditioning.

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and
the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of
Environment Canada or the Manufacturer.

5. For small spills.  Recover free liquid.  Soak up residue with
solids absorbent.  DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS.  INFORM
ENVIRONMENT CANADA AS IN #4.

LIMIT OF WARRANTY:

Seller=s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons or
property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.



NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest Control
Products Act to use a control product under unsafe conditions.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace the
official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any guarantee
or assurance that the information obtained through this service is
accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not liable for any
loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from reliance upon this
service.
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